Fact Sheet:  Senate Bill 640

Sexual Abuse – Tort Claims Act Revision

SB 640: Summary

Under existing law, the victim of sexual abuse must file a civil action within 8 years of the date a plaintiff attains the age of majority (i.e. age 26) or within 3 years of the date the plaintiff discovers or reasonably should have discovered that psychological injury or illness occurring after the age of majority was caused by the abuse, notwithstanding the provisions of the Tort Claims Act. 

Such claims, however, have been impeded by the existence of an inconsistency in the State’s Tort Claims Act that requires that claims against a public entity must be filed within six months of the accrual of the abuse.  This inconsistency in the law would be remedied by SB 640, which would eliminate the six month claim requirement.
Need for the Bill


In 2002, the Legislature amended the statute of limitations for certain victims of sexual abuse so that a plaintiff can bring a civil action within specified time frames.  Unfortunately the Legislature failed to amend the relevant and related provisions of the Tort Claims Act.  

What this bill does

In a nutshell this bill:

· Will allow a victim of a sexual abuse by a public entity, otherwise barred by the Tort Claims Act to bring a future action for civil damages consistent with the revised statute of limitations.
· SB 640 applies only in those instances where the public entity knew or should have known and failed to take steps to prevent it; or, where the public entity engaged in a wrongful, intentional or negligent act in connection with the misconduct. 
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